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NEWSLETTER 

December 2020  

The Secretary 138 White St. Rangiora 7400 nalgnz@xtra.co.nz  

  

 Xmas message From the President  
 

 
Ho Ho Ho !!!! It’s that time of the year again – It’s been a long tough year with 
this horrible Covid virus hanging around. Who would believe we would be 
social distancing, wearing masks, sterilising our hands continually as we move 

around the threat of the spread of this virus. Saying that we 
couldn’t be in a safer country than good old NZ when we see 
the turmoil in other countries. We have been leading the way 
in managing this global pandemic and we should be thankful for 
our freedom and the opportunity to be able to play golf with 

our mates relatively unimpeded by Covid restrictions. 

 
It’s been a very quiet year for us Lefties due to many of our regular 

tournaments around the country being cancelled due to Covid or the inclement 
weather. Let’s hope 2021 is more promising where we have our rescheduled 
Nationals being held in Hauraki in late March. Kenty and his enthusiastic 
organising committee are well underway in making sure we have a great week. 
Don’t forget to confirm your attendance. I’m really looking forwards to it. 

 
There are several Lefty tournaments scheduled around the country prior to 

and after the Nationals so I encourage you to attend them and bring along a 
friend. With the production of these various Covid vaccines, we should be 
hopeful that this will eliminate the contagious element of this virus and help 
get this world back to some kind of “new normal”. 

 
I wish you and your families a very Merry Xmas and a happy golfing New Year. I 
look forwards to catching up with many of you in 2021. 

 
Good Golfing Cheers Rossco 

http://www.nalg.co.nz/
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   “There are so many things, there are so many qualities that have 
brought us to where we are” 

 

When I look through our history, stored away in various folders, I can 
only marvel at the inspiration and the determination to succeed that 
our forebearers used to unite golfers together into a fraternity with 

family-like values. The challenges to arrive at a format required so as 
to give participation, pleasure and reward, it happened, despite all the 

sledging, maybe some jealousy, that as left-handed golfers 
we have had to endure from the “righties.” We are survivors. 
Our ego has not been shattered. Maybe, as we become more 
mature and our physical attributes decline, we endeavour to 
play the game of time past. We can only say thank goodness 

the R & A resolved this with a system called “Index Handicapping” now 
we are on a level playing field and everyone has a fair chance of 
greater reward, if not to gain a free beer or wine then to buy a return 
for your golfing mate. We now have a Left-Handers format. NZ. Golf 
Clubs have heard us and assist with tournaments, some survive, some 
slip away, then another may start up somewhere where a gathering of 
“lefties” deciding to “give it a go”. Do we need to think more about 
what we can do for our members? Someone may have a "bright idea" let 
me know I'm keen to ensure you all have your contribution. Coming 
together is the beginning. Keeping together is progress. Working 
together is success. 

Happiness is a gratifying round of golf, bring it on. Merry Xmas 

Cheers Rodger  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

Secretary's Corner  
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TAUMARUNUI’S 71ST LEFTIES TOURNAMENT 
From Harriet Byelich 

Our Taumarunui Tournament was a great success with lots of friendships 
renewed and more made with newcomers attending. Because of Covid 19 
level2 there were a few restrictions in place to 
ensure the safety of players and visitors but 
everyone cooperated and the tournament went 
without a hitch. Aucklanders waited in anticipation 
for the lifting of their Level to allow them to 
venture out of their region to attend. They made it, 
much to their and our delight. We had a number of 
single-figured players with Kahurangi (Kahu) 
Tataurangi from Remuera playing off a course 
handicap of +4 leading the pack. There were 
moments of brilliant play although our greens did 
give many some rather challenging and frustrating 
moments. Our lefties are always a fun-loving group 
and there was much hilarity and ribbing going on during the weekend. Most 
have vowed to come back again next year. It was pleasing to see a number of 
new faces so hopefully that trend will continue. A very poignant statement 
made by Kahurangi when he accepted his trophy. He said "Most people know 
me as Phillip's son but I also have a mother and she has played a very important 
role in my development. 
“Sometimes we lose sight of the other half of a famous person so I think when 
we refer to Kahu we need to say that he is the son of Phillip and Melanie.” 

 
On 4/5/6 September 2020 Taumarunui Golf Club held its 71st Left- 

handers’ tournament in a kaleidoscope of weather patterns – Friday practice 
round in glorious spring weather with views of Mt Ruapehu, Saturday overcast 
and Sunday drizzly rain. Didn’t dampen the spirits of the 75 players who 
attended though, representing 33 clubs from as far afield as Kaikoura to 
Whangarei. Pictured is Kahurangi Tataurangi from Remuera Club (playing off a 
course handicap of +4) holding the Rod McLeish Cup for the best gross rounds 
of 73 and 66 respectively. 

Other prize winners were: 
36-hole Nett Dave McCrea [Ted O’Reilly Shield] (Urenui) 141 
36-hole Stableford Tim Belcher (Feilding) 72; 

Reports from around the Regions  
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Senior Gross Kahu Tataurangi (Remuera) 139; Runner-up Ken Shea (Raglan) 
150; Senior Nett Merv Hughes (Waipawa) 143; Runner-up Trevor Hayes  
(Ohope) 146; Intermediate Gross Barry Mathews (Titirangi) 174; Runner-up 
Leigh Virtue (Horsham Downs 176; Intermediate Nett Daniel Scotson 
(Rangitikei) 145; Runner up Lawrie Fawcitt (Riverside) 147;  Junior  Gross 
Grant Dalton (Trentham) 187; Runner up Garry Grimes (Taumarunui) 187; 
Junior Nett Kerry Bond (Riverside) 147; Runner up Harold August (Pahiatua) 
150; Stableford Runner up Kevin Shannon (Taumarunui) 68; Third Stephen 
Leatherland (Ngaruawahia) 67; Fourth Roger Maxwell  (Urenui)  67.  
Lefthanded Ladies Nett Harriet Byelich 143: Right-handed supporters Nett Jo 
McCrea (Urenui) 140; Stableford Evelyn Mills (Urenui) 70; Runner up Alby 
Adeane (Ngaruawahia) 65 
Winning Team – Taumarunui 1: Peter Jacobson, Garry Grimes, Harriet Byelich 
(204) 

 

report from the Ngaruawahia Lefties 
 

From Steve Leatherland. 

 
 

30 players, which included a few righty friends, 
joined us at a well 
presented Ngaruawahia Golf Club on Sunday 
8th November. The weather held off and we 
managed to get all 18 holes in without getting 
wet. Lefty members from Auckland, Waikato 
and Bay of Plenty were in attendance. A few of 
the prizes were won by the righty's however 
George Rogan (Riverside) shot a fine nett 70 
to win the Mark Hughes Memorial Trophy 
(photo attached - George receiving the trophy from Wayne Chesham). 
Fellow Riverside member Kerry Bond had 38 Stableford points to claim the 
overall stableford prize. 
Other notable lefty Stableford scores and prize winners: 
Trevor Hayes (Ohope) 36   Ken Shea (Raglan) 35 Bill Burt (Ohope) 34 
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Otago/Southland Left-handers 
St Clair 

For those who have never played St Clair then it is well worthwhile 
making the effort. This course is above Dunedin on a gently rolling 
countryside with a fantastic view in many directions. Gauging the 

distance is a challenge since some shots are 
across a gully sometimes to a higher green 
or over the top of the hill onto the green in 
the valley. You guessed it this is a course of 
great character that even the experienced 
golfer will have so many choices for what 
might be the appropriate shot. Patrick Moore 

was our host and sponsor. He is to be 
congratulated for  monetary  awards  to the 

recipient golfers and for his efforts in making this tournament successful. A 
must location for next year. 
Photo Patrick and Callum. 

. 
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Canterbury Left Handers Waitikiri Golf Course Sunday 
22nd Nov. 

From Ross Herrett. 
 

25 brave lefty’s battled strong winds and squally showers in single digit 
temperatures which was a stark contrast to the previous day where the temp 
reached 29 deg. Many didn’t make the start time but those that did enjoyed 
the comradeship in the warm clubhouse afterwards. 
The course was in great condition but the results reflected the challenging 
weather with the top ten players all within 3 stableford points. 
Results: 
Gross – Simon Murphy 79 Best Nett – Andrew Fenemor 73 c/b 
Men’s Stableford – Gavin King 34 
Ladies Stableford – Kathleen Thompson 31 
Stableford -33 pts - Malcom Fraser, Richard Davison, Alan Cowie, Ray Myers, 
Rodger Welsh. 32pts Bob Kenna, George Thomson. 31pts Matt Wright, Bernie 
Boyle. 
Closest to pins- Simon Murphy No.3, 9,17. Malcolm Fraser No.12. 
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Te Marua (Bill Werry) 
 

Once again, our Wellington Tournament held at Te Marua on 26th 
September exceeded all expectations. The course was in tip-top 
condition, the prizes were excellent, the food the usual good quality- 
we had a cuppa with a scone spread with jam and whipped cream 
before we played and after we played, we got a tray of hot snacks 
(all included). Nigel and Audrey Messenger gave their usual 150 % 
input organising everything magnificently and a lot of fun was had by 
all. The weather was fine too! 

Results: 
 

Ladies Men’s Gross Men’s net 
and Cup 

Holes in 
2` 

Nearest the 
pin 

Jenny 
Lloyd 

1st Graeme Dick 1st Warwick 
Evans 

Barry 
McDonald 

0-16 Men 
Merv 

Hughes 

Chrissy 
Doughty 

2nd Geoff 
Ingram 

2nd 

Rod Orr 
Chick 

Reiri 
17+ Men 
Brent 
Dalton 

  3rd Graeme 
Aitken 

  

 
 

Stableford Raffle Results 

 
1st Gramt Dalton Golf Bag R.Johnstone 
2nd Slade Winiana Sprayer G Idour 
3rd John Heka Pro Vix Ron Harris 
4th Ross Braybrook Cap Kayne Martin 
5th Bill Ward Umbrella Brent Dalto 

Masterton 14th November (Bill Werry) 

Sir Bob Charles Tournament 
On a beautiful sunny day at Landsdown Golf Course 55 attended the annual 
Bob Charles Tournament. This has become one of Masterton’s 'must attend' 
tournaments of the year. It used to be only left handers participating but now it 
is 'shared' with righthanders and 16 lefthanders attended they all thoroughly 
enjoyed the well grassed course. 
Good Prizes 
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Obituaries  

Bob Charles Trophy for best Gross   Ron Harris (78) 
Clark Jewellers Trophy best Nett Steve Hemmingway 
Holland and Percy Cup for Vets best Nett Tim Belcher (75) 
?? Trophy for worst gross and nett score Bill Werry (127 & 95) 

 
Other Gross Scores: Robby Cumming (visitor Pakuranga) 82, Geoff Ingram 84, 
Jason Harris 85, Bill Steel 86, Wayne Hughes 86, Steve Hemingway 88, Tim 
Belcher 92, Nigel Messenger 94, Mervyn Hughes 95 

 
Other Nett Scores: Ron Harris 71, Wayne Hughes 72, Geoff Ingram 76, Jason 
Harris 78, Grant Gunning 79, Chick Reiri 79 

 

Stablefords: Prize Winners: Wayne Hughes 35, Slade Winiana, 33, Nigel 
Messenger 32. Other scores: Jason Harris30, Grant Gunning 29, Bill Steel 28. 
Non prize winner: Bill Werry 14 

 

 

 

        

 We are sorry to record the loss of the following Lefties: 
 

Stephen John Manion (Steve) 30.06.1950 – 23-07 2020. Steve, a member 

of the Otaki Golf Club. He and his partner Trish so enjoyed their golf. 

 

Kenneth Allan Hodges 23rd October 2020. Ken, a long-time member of 

the Lefties. Many family and friends bade him farewell at a memorial 

service at his golf club, Taumarunui. Ken a keen golfer continued into 

the Super Seniors competition such was his determination to be part of 

the lefty get-togethering. To Anne and the family, we extend our 

condolences. 

 

On behalf of the Association, our deepest sympathy is 
extended to all family and friends of the above lefties 

http://www.nalg.co.nz/
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In 1967 Sir Bob sponsored a 72-hole National Lefties tournament at Masterton. 
(He was born in Carterton). He was on tour in November 1967. I gather the 
tournament still runs but now includes right handers too! I flew up after my last 

Uni exam and won with gross score of 297. 
I am guessing that the tournament was a 
catalyst to the NALGNZ being later set up. 
When Sir Bob came to Otatara in November 
2020 60 years after the 1960 NZ Open in which 
he played, and was third to Thompson and 
Nagle and won £50, I thought it would be nice if 
he physically presented the trophy to me after 
only 53 years hence this photo. I shot a 70 at 
the Sir Bob tournament on November 22 2020 

and luckily broke my age for only the second time. I did shoot 69 12 months ago 
when I was 71(mind you the 69 did include hole in one) 
Regards Paul Adams 

http://www.nalg.co.nz/
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Houston Motors 42nd 
Left Handers open Golf Championships 

Motueka Golf Club 
Saturday March 6th tee off 12.30pm. Multi Tee 

& 
Sunday 7th March tee off 8.30am 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Gross, Net and Stableford competition over 36 holes 

Graded divisions 

Entry includes; Hole in One, BBQ, Club Team event (4 players, best 3 nets) 
Nearest the Pin and Twos 

 

All-inclusive entry of just $30 
To avoid disappointment, enter by; 1st March 

 
Email andrew.maureen@xtra.co.nz 

Andrew: Phone 03 544 4251 or 021 296 5699 (text) 
or 

Craig:  Phone 027 241 8922 (text) 
 

Provide name   
 

Club ID and Index   
 

Require a meal yes/no Extra meal $15.  required 

                    Upcoming Tournaments  

mailto:andrew.maureen@xtra.co.nz
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57th Southland Left Handers 

Tournament 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Winton Golf Course 
Sunday 7th February 2020 – Tee off 12.30pm 

18 Hole Medal Competition 
Entry Fee $25.00 per player 

Includes Afternoon Tea 
 

Enquires to Graeme Carroll 
xmas.winton@xtra.co.nz 
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“Bring-a-mate” 

 

Waimakariri Gorge Golf Club 

In association with the NALGNZ 

Left Handers Tournament 

Join us here on Sunday the 14th February 

Proudly sponsored by Weldon Investments Ltd (Rodger Welsh) 

Together with Rangiora, Mitre 10 Mega, New World, NALGNZ 

Large table of prizes including: 

The Angus trophy; Best stableford (Presently held by Bernie Boyle) 

The Donaldson Trophy, best gross (presently held by Jeremy Goodman) 

Every player wins a scratch card with opportunity to win $………. 
 

18 holes; tee off 11.00: Tea, coffee, biscuits on arrival. 

Entry just $30 which includes 2's, NT Ps & net eagles 

Food also available post-match 
 

Entries to Rodger at 03 313 7033/ 021 676 128 

rodger.welsh@xtra.co.nz 
 

 

http://www.nalg.co.nz/
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NALGNZ Office Holders 
Your 2020 REGIONAL COUNCILLORS 

 

National 
Secretary/ treasurer  

President  

Ross Herrett  
66 Fairway Drive 

Shirley, Christchurch 8061 
ross.herritt@ccc.govt.nz  

  

Rodger Welsh  
138 White St 

Rangiora 7400  
rodger.welsh@xtra.co.nz  

ph. O21676128  

 

North Island  

Northland / Auckland  Waikato / Bay of Plenty  Taranaki  

Nuddy Pillay 
nuddy.pillay@xtra.co.nz 

 
Murray Horsnell 

backspin88@hotmail.com 

Wayne Chesham 
26 Marnane Tce 
Saint Andrews 
Hamilton 3200 
ph. 07 8498268 

wayne@attichomes.co.nz 

Roger Maxwell 
P O Box 41 
Urenui 4349 

ph.067523622 
maxwellrfh@xtra.co.nz 

 
Manawatu / Wanganui Hawkes Bay East Coast Wellington 

Tim Belcher 
Vice president 

40 Caroline Drive 
Fielding 4702 

ph. 0275652846 
timgbelcher@gml.com 

Wayne Hughes 
6 Panapa Road 

R D 2 Hastings 4172 
Private ph. 06 876 535 
sw.huhges@xtra.co.nz 

Bill Werry 
Villa 3 

20 Race Course Road 
Trentham 5018 
Ph.04 97701260 
Bill@werry.co.nz 

 

South Island  

Tasman  Aorangi / Canterbury  Otago / Southland  

      

Vacant – Ross Herrett Barry Patton 
Your name here? 66 Fairway Drive 363 Peninsula Road 

 Westhaven Kelvin Heights 
 Christchurch 8061 Queenstown 
 Phone 027 228 4573 Phone: 021 2222 056 
 ross.herrett@ccc.govt.nz barrypatton4@gmail.com 
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Chic Reiri, Mahunga. Shaun Moran, Ngaruawahia. 
John Alexander, Palmerston North 

 
  
  
  
This section is allocated to members who wish to say something without 
necessarily identifying themselves and those brave enough to do so. 

 
 

Hi Rodger, you were looking for contributions to the next newsletter. 

 
Darren and I played Hauraki Golf Course last week with another 2 
mates, to get a view of the course before the nationals next year. it 
was an enjoyable experience and the members were very welcoming. 
Course in good condition. 

 
Couldn't quite get an invite to the fishing trip planned spontaneously in 
the clubhouse for the next day, but have been promised 
accommodation and fishing for next year which we are looking forward 
to. 

 
Kenty and the boys were very sociable and friendly. If any lefties are 
anywhere near the course, they should feel free to pop in and play or 
make themselves known. 

 
Janelle Lewis

…………………………………………………………………………………………… 

We welcome the following to the Lefty Association: 

Shot! 

http://www.nalg.co.nz/
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It never seems to amaze me that during a game of golf, there are those who 

have eyes that can see through, round and over trees to tell me where my ball 
is. "It's just past that tree." "What tree is this? There are heaps down there." 

 
Then there are those who sledge, yeh I call it sledging. I have just missed the 
hole with a 6-metre putt and yes here it comes: "Bad luck." "Hey senorita, 
there is no bad luck, that was a great effort on my behalf." 

 
Then there is the commentator, they must tell you everything about your shot 
if not about your shot then it will be about there’s and if you don't reply with 
at least an OK, they will repeat it again. 

 
I stand on the tee, ready to drive. I know as soon as I hit the ball, they are 
going to make a comment. Yep, sure thing. When next they stand on the tee, I 
sneeze. One-all. 

 
How do you reply this this one?” Hey there’s a ball here. What are you 
playing?”. My reply “Sorry, that is confidential information.” 

 
Look, we’re not saying golfers should ignore putting. It’s a key part of the 
game. But the players who act like pros and take three minutes to line up 
every putt, whether it’s a 50-footer or a tap-in, and miss anyway, are some of 
the most annoying people you see at the golf course. If they’re in your group, 
they hold you up on every hole. If they’re in a group ahead of you, they just 
make your round take even longer and more frustrating. 

 
The players with every excuse in the book, blame bad shots on 
everything except their atrocious swings. There might be worse behaviour on 
the course, but I think not owning up to your own shortcomings is pretty bad. 

 
Yes, the guys we’ll call Mr. Temper (and they always seem to be men) are 
some of the most annoying people you see at the golf course. A slice into the 
trees, a duff into the water, or a great shot that hits a sprinkler head and 
bounces awkwardly all elicit a loud groan, a stream of curses. Get a life! 

 
Jenny 

http://www.nalg.co.nz/
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Sir Robert James Charles ONZ (2010) KNZM (1991) OBE (1972) elevated to  
CBE (1992) (born 14 March 1936) is a New Zealand professional 
golfer. His achievements over five decades rank him among the 
most successful left-handed golfers of all time, being the first 
lefty to win a golf major, winning more than 70 titles, and 
beating his age twice during a tournament as a 71-year- old. 
Although Bob plays golf left-handed, he is naturally right- 
handed. 

Bob turned professional in Oct. 1960 and the next year 
ventured overseas to the European and North American circuits, winning the 
Bowmaker (UK) and the NZ.P.G.A. 

In 1963, Bob won his first PGA Tour event in the United States, the Houston 
Classic, the first PGA Tour event won by a left-handed golfer. Later that year 
he won The Open Championship at Royal Lytham and St. Annes. After four 
rounds (68-72-66-71) his 277 was level with American Phil Rodgers. Bob won 
the 36-hole playoff by eight shots. 

Bob has won 80 tournaments around the world. As well as his PGA Tour 
victories, his win in the 1969 World Matchplay Championship was considered 
one of his best. He won the Senior British Open 30 years after winning his 
British Open title in 1993 having also won in 1989. In 2007 Bob became the 
oldest golfer to make a cut on the European Tour at the Michael Hill New 
Zealand Open. He shot a 68 in the second round, beating his age by three 
strokes. Bob’s move to the Senior PGA Tour (now called PGA Tour Champions) 
was very lucrative and successful with 23 titles; and in three years 1988, 1989 
and 1993, he  recorded  lowest  scoring  average.  He finished second on  the 
European Seniors Tour's 2007 Wentworth Senior Masters at the age of 71. He 
was the first left-hander to win a major, and also the first lefty to be inducted 
into the World Golf Hall of Fame, in the veterans’ category in 2008. He would 
remain the only lefty inducted into the World Golf Hall of Fame  until Phil 
Mickelson was elected in 2011. At the Senior British Open Championship in 
2010, Bob announced in an ESPN interview that he would retire from 
tournament golf, stating that he was "74 years old, travelling the world for 50 
years, and it's time to slow down and spend more time on my farm. 

Bob with his wife Verity have two children, Beverly and David. David is a 
Senior director of Championships for the PGA in the United States. Bob as a 
successful  golf  course  designer  had  input  into  the   Formosa   Country 
Club, Millbrook, The Dunes and Clearwater. He was also a consultant to the 
Clearwater course, 

Player Profile 
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It is our pride and pleasure to have Sir Bob as our valued NALGNZ Patron. 

Photo 1983 3rd Worlds Wairakei; Bruce 
Pool, Sir Bob & Jack Walters 
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Please complete all relevant areas readable script and send to address: 6 

Panapa Rd. RD2 Hastings or email to: hugheswayne@xtra.co.nz 

Men’s Division Ladies Division RH supporters 

Name: 
 

Address: 
 

Cell #: Home Ph. 
 

Home Club: Club ID: 
 

Email address: 
 

Special request: 

I declare that I am eligible and have read the Conditions of the tournament and 
conform with the Rules of Amateur Status. All of the information is correct to 
the best of my Knowledge. 

Please Sign and date: 

 
Entry fee $70 or bring cash on the day 
Cheque enclosed $. Make payment to: NALG HASTINGS or by 
direct credit to ANZ NALG HASTINGS 06 02250 3943 4600 

 

Are you a financial member of the NALGNZ YES / NO 

http://www.nalg.co.nz/
mailto:hugheswayne@xtra.co.nz

